
 

Hollywood Hills Elementary School 
3501 Taft Street 

Hollywood, Fl.  33021 
(754) 323-6200 

Attendance:  

Karen Dallas, John Fossas, Anita O'Sullivan, Dr. Laura Saef, Stacy Vidal, Maria 

Babich, Maylin Hernandez, Shannon Powers, Nina Martinez, Jeanna Bevis, 

Heather Defreitas, Ashley Kelly, Alida Queirolo, Miruna Campsell, Marionella 

Rothschmit 

Call to Order:    

A meeting of the _Hollywood Hills Elementary School Advisory Council was held 

in the   School’s Media Center     on     October 23, 2018.   Chair    Karen Dallas     

called the meeting to order at     2:20 pm.     Anita O'Sullivan will record minutes 

for this meeting. 

Minutes: 

   Karen Dallas   motions to approve the minutes of   September 18, 2018 with the 

following corrections: there were some name corrections (Campsell and O’Neil) 

_September 18,2018_.    Motion outcome. Second by Shannon Powers 

• Mrs. Dallas- Title I was discussed and details regarding what makes us a 

Title I school.   

• Mr. Fossas- This past school year was about 55% of students on the free 

and reduced lunch program. There is no guarantee that we will be a Title I 

school the next school year.  Last year our enrollment was higher.  It was 

roughly about 860, now we are about 815 this year and we are showing 

about 47% free and reduce, this is below.  They take the count in 

November. 



• Mrs. Dallas- Spoke about the SIP Goals in our school. The forum for any 

concerns is on BEST Practices Slides. 

• Mr. Fossas- Concerning the k, 1 and 2 Fall Harvest Character Parade.  

Parents must be approved volunteers. The office will let you know if you 

are an approved volunteer.  Parents will be turned away with a hard “NO” 

for student safety and security.  Only the parents who have been approved 

from last year with some sort of confirmation from down  

• Mrs. O’Sullivan- Reading updates-i-ready how to log on and where to find 

the instructions.  School office will provide hard copies of these directions 

for parents. 

• Dr. Saef- Science has new instructional materials- Science Scope is the 

program. Science Projects are due on January 10th. Thank you to PTA for 

paying for our science boards. Up-coming Music show in December- 

scheduled for December 11.  Field Day will be on December 3rd 4th and 5th 

starting at 8:15 in the morning and ending at 1:45. 

• This meeting adjourned at 2:50 p.m.  

• Next meeting is November 13th at 2:20pm in the Media Center.  

 

HHE Mission Statement: 
We, the Hollywood Hills Elementary School Family, are committed to providing students 
with a quality education that enables them to reach their maximum potential in a safe and 
nurturing environment. 

 

  

 


